OPEN ACCESS


Declarations of Interest for Cochrane Centres
Purpose

To seek guidance from the Steering Group regarding the Cochrane Commercial Sponsorship Policy, and to obtain clarification about what should be disclosed in the Declarations of Interest for Cochrane Centres, and who should disclose.
Urgency

High.
Access
Open.
Background/Discussion

At the April 2006 Centre Directors’ meeting in Khon Kaen, Thailand, the Directors agreed that Centre and Branch Directors should complete Declarations of Interest and that these should be published in each Centre’s module in The Cochrane Library. There was a great deal of discussion about what should be declared and by whom Declarations should be made. This discussion carried over to the April 2007 meeting in Amsterdam.  A message from Peter Gøtzsche (appended at the end of this paper) summarizes the issues.

The Steering Group is asked to decide:

1.  
What should be declared under ‘Declaration of interest’ in Centre modules. Should it be just commercial organizations (as defined in the commercial sponsorship policy) or should it include other organizations? The Centre Directors would like confirmation that all funding sources for Centres should be declared in the module under the heading ‘Support’. The Steering Group/policy needs to clarify that the ‘Declaration of Interest’ section is for the Centre Directors, etc. (see below) to declare their PERSONAL financial interests (e.g. consulting fees, stock holdings, etc.). It is acceptable to include only commercial interests under the ‘Declaration of interest’ section, as long as all sources of funding for the Centre itself are disclosed under ‘Support’.

2.  
Does the Steering Group agree to the suggested change of the heading in the Centre module from ‘Declaration of interest’ to ‘Possible Conflicts of Interest’? We should consider consistency among modules.

3.  
The Steering Group should clarify that government support for Centres should be declared under the ‘Support’ section.

4.  
The Steering Group should clarify who within the Centre needs to disclose their personal financial interests in the section ‘Declaration of interest’. The Centre Directors agreed that Centre and Branch Directors should declare, and that administrative staff should not declare. No agreement was reached about whether scientific staff, deputy, associate or co-directors should declare.

A rule of thumb for disclosures is often that those who have decision-making capability should disclose. Therefore, administrative staff could be excluded. Co-Directors and Associate Directors and Branch Directors/Co/Associates should also disclose as they make decisions about the Centres. It may be acceptable to exclude scientific staff as they will probably have to disclose when they publish their scientific work anyway. The Steering Group also needs to clarify who is responsible for collecting this disclosure information.  

Recommendations

1.  
Clarify that all sources of financial support for the Centre should be disclosed in the module under the section ‘Support’.

2. 
Retain the heading ‘Declaration of Interest’ for reasons of consistency. Add the following text under this heading (similar to the text used in the Steering Group Declarations):
A conflict of interest exists when a secondary interest (e.g. personal financial gain) can influence, or have the appearance of influencing, judgements regarding the primary interest (e.g. activities of the Cochrane Centre). Centre members are asked to disclose all relationships with commercial organizations that could pose a conflict of interest that would reasonably appear to be related to the primary interest. 

3.  
Clarify that Centre and Branch Directors, Associate Directors, Deputy Directors, Co-Directors or other Director titles are required to disclose. Clarify that administrative and scientific staff of Centres are not required to disclose.  

4.  
Clarify that the Centre Director is responsible for collecting disclosure information from all relevant Centre staff and incorporating it into the module. This task can be delegated to another staff member, but the Director is responsible for ensuring that the data are collected, published in their Centre’s module in The Cochrane Library, and kept up to date.
Resource implications
Time required to collect the information.
Decision required
Yes, on the recommendations.
Lisa Bero

Centre Director representative on the CCSG

12 September 2007 

Attachment: E-mail from Peter Gøtzsche (21/5/2007) – for background

Dear Lisa,

At our CD meeting in Amsterdam we had a carry-over item from Khon Kaen and agreed that you should follow up on this:

"Item 12, Declaration of possible conflicts of interest. The text from the SG is unclear as it first speaks of commercial organizations and then goes on to include all funders. We have also asked the SG to give advice whether co- and deputy directors should declare their possible conflicts of interest in the centre module." (from the minutes of the Amsterdam meeting, to be distributed this week)

Mark Davies replied to me on 18 Sept 2006:

"I think all financial support should definitely be declared, including support from a medical research council."

But that doesn't solve the problem. Of course funding from an MRC should be declared in our modules, but under ‘Support’, not under the heading ‘Possible conflict of interest’ (which the CCSG calls ‘Declaration of interest’).

I suggest we adhere to accepted standards for other good journals which means that our heading should be: "Possible conflict of interest" in our modules (‘Declaration of interest’ could mean anything, such as being interested in seeing good movies or playing golf).

Furthermore, we asked the CCSG for help because we agreed in Khon Kaen that centre/branch directors should complete Declarations of Interest statements, and that these should be published in their module. It was also agreed that similar statements would not be expected of administrative staff. No agreement was reached with regard to whether scientific staff and deputy or co-directors should complete Declarations of Interest.

1. We need to know what the view is of the CCSG in relation to deputy and co-directors, and scientific staff.

2. We also request that the policy be amended to exclude administrative staff.

3. Support from an MRC and similar funders should not be listed under ‘Possible conflict of interest’ in our centre modules but under ‘Support’.

4. The text from the CCSG therefore needs to be changed to reflect this; it is currently not clear what is expected from Centres.

I copy this to the executive of the centre directors' group (Rob representing the CCSG).

bw

Peter
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